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Milesburg Borough Council Emergency Weather Meeting 
416 Front Street 
August 8, 2024 

 

Council Members Present: Fred Kellerman, Plummer Davidson, Shirley Martin, Kirsty Lloyd, and 
Lauren Davidson-Haupt. 

Mayor Clair Martin was also present. 

Council Members Not Present: Ethel Kellerman and Barry Campbell, Jr. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

President Fred Kellerman called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

President Kellerman announced that the meeting was being held in response to the impending 
weather conditions, which may require the operation of certain borough equipment. Since the 
borough currently did not have any maintenance employees, Nick Witherite contacted President 
Kellerman to suggest that he could operate the equipment at a rate of $35 per hour. 
 
President Kellerman called for a motion to temporarily employ Nick Witherite for the period of the 
storm, because of the possible flooding hazards in the borough. President Kellerman stated that the 
motion was essential to guarantee that Nick Witherite was protected by workers' compensation 
insurance, as he would not have coverage in the event of an injury. 
 
Motion made by Shirley Martin and seconded by Plummer Davidson to temporarily hire Nick 
Witherite for three days (August 8, 9, and 10, 2024) in anticipation of Hurricane Debbie and any 
potential damage that may necessitate machine operation or maintenance. The rate will be $35 per 
hour. Approved unanimously. 

 
Adjournment 

The motion to adjourn was made by Plummer Davidson and seconded by Shirley Martin. Approved 

unanimously. The meeting ended at 6:47 p.m. 

 

 

 


